FINGER LAKES DIVISION

Minutes for meeting June 10, 2019 at Flaherty’s Restaurant, Macedon

Lt. Governor Roger opened the meeting at 7pm with the Pledge of Allegiance and SDPLG Dr. Peter
Pellittieri gave the invocation.

PG Doreen Pellittieri introduced the VIPS present including Key Club LG Tatiana Solodova.

ROLL CALL OF CLUBS:

Brighton 2
Canandaigua 5
Farmington-Victor 1
Geneva 1

Honeoye Falls-Mendon 0

Lakeshore Rochester 0

Newark 0
Palmyra Macedon 2
Penfield Perinton 4
Penn Yan 0

Seneca Falls Waterloo 0
Webster 4
Secretary Report:

A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes of the April meeting with unanimous approval
from members present.

Treasurer Report:

Treasurer Joyce emailed the report to the Presidents and Secretaries in advance for review and it was
accepted with unanimous approval from members present.

LG Comments:

LG Roger attended the Kiwanis Kamp clean-up and was amazed at the number of volunteers present. He
thanked those from our division who participated. LG Roger was able to make window flower boxes for
the cabins with boards that were going to be discarded. President Kat from Canandaigua invited Roger
to attend an event for the Finger Lakes Child Advocacy group and he took Key Club LG Tatiana to the
Miracle Field opening and he attended the Aktion Club meeting that the Webster club is now



sponsoring. He pointed out that the new division banner was on display and available for clubs to use in
summer parades and other events. The Webster and Geneva Clubs will use it for events in July.

LGE Comments:

LGE John Treahy attended the training in Utica for the incoming Lt. Governors which was a good training
from 8:30am until 9:30pm. It was a wonderful opportunity to bond with his fellow Lt. Governors. He
wants to stay ahead of things and has his division officers and chairs in place and has scheduled the
President & Secretary training for July 16™ at the Woods Library in Canandaigua. He is scheduling his
contact visits to each club and coordinating the date for the Governor’s Visit to the Finger Lakes Division
for the weekend of April 3-4,2020.

Program:

Key Club Lt. Governor Tatiana Solodova was the guest speaker. She is a sophomore at Brighton High
School and is new to Kiwanis this past year.

PLG Natalie introduced her to her duties and she was installed in March and met and bonded with her
fellow Lt. Governors. Her view of Key Club has been expanded and she is amazed at how large a group it
is and how unified. Her goals are to spread the word about Key Club and to increase her divisions
presence at the Leadership Training Conference and the communication between clubs.

One Minute Club Reports:
Brighton:

The 4™ Annual Food Truck Rodeo was a great success with close to 1,000 attendees. The Club presented
over $10,00 in scholarships to Brighton HS students at a ceremony and will present $5,000 to Black
Scholars at their annual dinner. The Fourth of July Kids’ Zone will take place this year at Meridian Center
Park from 2-5:30pm with a petting zoo, crafts, face painting and much more.

Canandaigua:

The Easter Egg Hunt was attended by 600 children and 41 bikes were given away. Team of 4 did the MS
Walk and we packed Foodlink Backpacks. Donated $4,000 to Cobblestone Arts and $1,000 to Plein Air
Festival. We attended the Brighton Food Truck Rodeo and the Child Advocacy event. We achieved our
goal of an increase of 20% in membership with 11 new members. We applied and came in 8" for KI
playground grant. Our Annual Golf Tournament is scheduled for July 29",

Farmington-Victor:

We participated in the Ontario County Relay for Life and the Cobblestone Walk and Run. Our Annual
Golf Tournament raised $11,000. We will have a bike rodeo in July.

Geneva:

We inducted two new members. At our Annual Chicken BBQ we served 250 dinners with the proceeds
going to Glove House and Kamp Kiwanis and our Fall BBQ is scheduled for September 28", We are
sending 2 children to Kamp Kiwanis and we donated $500 to Geneva Reads to supply books to children
that have parents attending the City Court. We are marching in the July Fireman’s Parade and working
with the Geneva Library to start a Builders Club in September.



Lakeshore Rochester: No report
Newark: No report
Palmyra-Macedon:

We planted flowers at the Wayne ARC Adult Home and had a Highway Clean-up on June 8™, We will
provide fruit and snacks to the 900 participants in the Cycling on the Erie event in July.

Penfield-Perinton:

We had a spring planting at the Villa of Hope. We will donate to a Penfield High School Senior in Key
Club. We are having a clothing drive for the Eastern Service Workers and we are selling tickets for a
charity raffle with a $500 merchandise credit at the Sears Hometown Store in Penfield as the prize. Our
annual Picnic with the Webster Kiwanis Club is scheduled on August 6™ at the Dolomite Lodge.

Seneca Falls-Waterloo: No report
Webster:

Our newly chartered Aktion Club had their first meeting. We will take the disabled scouting troop 333
members that we sponsor to the Red Wing game on July 1*. We will participate in the fireman’s parade
in July, host our fishing derby at North Ponds Park on August 10", our Webster Police & Fire Recognition
Steak Roast on August 20" and our Annual $100 Dinner on Wednesday September 4™ at Hedges.

DIVISION CHAIR REPORTS:
LG Roger introduced division chairs and some gave a report;
Aktion Club:

Jaimie Neuringer gave thanks for the donations for the military campers which has raised over $1,000 to
date from the clubs in the District with $400 from our Division. The Rochester Area Aktion Club
Conference is schedules on Saturday October 26" from 9am to 1:30pm at the Al Sigl Center with Keith
Cummings as the guest speaker.

Kamp Kiwanis:

DPLG Jordan Neuringer announced that Kamp Kiwanis will open in three weeks. They are down by 25%
for regular campers please try to send more or make donations for those that may be on the waiting list
to attend that do not have funding. FL week for busing to the Kamp is 07/21-07/27 and the drive in
week is 07/28-08/01. He will be attending Carnival Day on 07/26 if anyone one would like to join him.
The Kamp mortgage has been paid off as a result of a bequeath from a deceased PLG.

Service Leadership:

President Kat Purbeck spoke with the Circle K LG Cole Gleckner who is appreciative of any donations
from division clubs to attend the KI Circle Convention.

PLG Peter J Pellittieri gave the closing prayer.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm



Next Division Meeting is Aug. 12, 2019 at the Log Cabin Family Restaurant in Macedon with the Passing
of the Banner. Advance tickets are $20 and tickets at the door are $25. RSVP to LG Roger Awe, 275
Webster Road, Webster, NY 14580 by August 1,2019.



